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Filipino Community in the ACT Celebrates First Filipino Sunday Mass 

 

12 September 2017, Canberra - The Philippine Embassy, in collaboration with the 

Alleluia Group and the Filipino Community organizations in the Australian Capital 

Territory (ACT), successfully celebrated the first Filipino Sunday Mass at Saint Peter 

Chanel’s Yarralumla on 03 September 2017 at 5:00 PM. The mass was celebrated by 

Filipino priest, Fr. Luis ‘Loi’ Viovicente. 

 

The Mass was well-attended by around 300 members of the Filipino community in 

Canberra, led by Ambassador Minda Calaguian-Cruz and her family, and the officers 

and staff of the Philippine Embassy and their families.   

http://www.philembassy.org.au/


 

Fellowship with light refreshments followed the mass celebration.  Ambassador Minda 

Calaguian-Cruz greeted everyone and conveyed her appreciation for the unity and 

strong support of the Filipino community. 

 

The Filipino Sunday mass will be celebrated every first Sunday of every other month.  

 

You are all invited to join and support the next Filipino Sunday mass to be held on 05 

November 2017 at 5:00 PM at St. Peter Chanel’s Yarralumla. 

 
 

 
 


